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25th April 2025 

NEXT WEEK KEY DATES 

• Monday 28th April 2025 - Swimming Lesson - Selected Year 5 & Year 6 

• Tuesday 29th April 2025 

- Year 4 Planetarium visit 9.00am -11.00am  

- Year 4 Music Assembly 2.40pm - Parents of musicians have been invited 

• Wednesday 30th April  2025  at 8.50am for Year 5 medical meeting for PGL 

Marchants Hill trip 

• Thursday 1st May 2025 - Green house mufti 

• Friday 2nd May 2025 - 12.15pm to 3.00pm at Priest Hill  - Year 3 & Year 4 Girls' 

Football Tournament. 



• Monday 5th May 2025 - May Bank Holiday - School Closed 

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar. Click Here3 for School 

Term Dates and INSET days 

Head's Update 

Summer Term Begins 

We welcomed back all the children and the summer term is in full swing. I hope you had a 

very pleasant Easter break and I am sure you were looking forward to the start of the term. 

The summer term is always a very busy and exciting with a lot of preparation and planning 

going into day trips, visits and residential trips. It is great to see how excited the children are 

to be going on the trips and the newsletter will be packed with the details of those trips so 

always keep a special eye on your child's year group(s). 

Well done to the Year 3 who created some amazing information presentations and models 

all about Stonehenge - some of those were truly inspired (details below). I was impressed by 

the attention to detail, the creative approaches to representations and the different media 

included. There was a lot of information and one model was made out of chips! The children 

should be rightfully very proud of their efforts.  

Green House Mufti  - Thursday 1st May 2025 

The house with the most house points at the end of the spring second half term were Green 

House, so they get a mufti day next week on Thursday 1st May 2025. Children in Green 

House can wear their own clothes with something green if possible to celebrate their own 

house success. 

Thanks To PAW Group 

My thanks to the Prayer at Wallace Fields (PAW) group who did a lovely assembly this 

morning all about Easter. A fun and lively interactive assembly.  

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-03-18-inset-days-confirmed-for-next-academic-school-year 



THIS WEEK 

Stars of the Week  

 

This week's Stars of the Week were announced in assembly  - they create an excellent role 

model for their fellow peers through their efforts and commitment by following the school 

values.  

Nominated each week in our Celebration Assembly every Friday and this week was a double 

edition. All of the Stars of the Week receive a certificate and five house points for showing 

one or more of the school BELIEVE values  - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, 

Equality, Vision and Every pupil matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Wallace Fields Juniors Girls' Football Wins Tournament and Training Restarts on 9th 

May 2025 

 



 

Well done to the girls who won the Year 3 & Year 4 tournament at Auriol today, Friday 

25th April 2025.  Thank you so much to our coach Tim Dowdeswell and all the parents who 

came along to support the team. There is another match scheduled for next Friday 2nd May 

2025 and parents/carers of players will be contacted shortly. 

Tim Dowdeswell has kindly agreed to continue with his free coaching on Fridays with the 

Year 3 & Year 4 at lunchtimes and Year 5 & Year 6 after school 3.30p.m. - 4.30pm.  Whether 

you have participated in the past or not, please complete the Google form by clicking here4 

to give your permission to take part.  

Training will start following the next couple of matches, so Friday 9th May 2025. 

 
4https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfJTtgZ_0BLcuCyf847yz7N1gl_ODjjdfx1THZFwosqBuyC7g/viewfor
m 



 



Next Week and Important Information 

 

VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations 

As part of the VE Day 80th Anniversary Celebrations, will be serving a special menu of Fish 

and Chips or Vegetable Fingers and Chips, with a dessert.   We are excited to be able to offer 

this to all children on Thursday 8th May 2025.  The cost of the meal is £2.80.  

If your child is normally packed lunches and would like to have school lunch on this day, 

please complete this online form no later than Friday 2nd May 2025. If your child has a 

special dietary requirement, please complete the attached form and return it to the School 

Office no later than Friday 2nd May 2025. 



If your child currently receives a School Lunch, you do not need to complete this form as 

your child is already included in the meal numbers for that day. 

Payment will be required on SCOPAY once numbers are confirmed - this will be after 5th May 

2025.  

Click here to complete form5 

 

 
5https://forms.gle/f114KxKAmp74enBV8 



 

 



Summer Uniform 

From now until October half term, pupils  may wear the school summer uniform which 

includes the gingham red and white check dress and the school polo shirt with school logo. 

The school tie is worn with a shirt only and not with the polo shirt or the chequered dress. 

Please no fashion shoes, boots, flip flops or sandals and please ensure plain grey or white 

socks. 

With the hotter weather approaching please pre-sun cream your child before school and 

they can re-apply sun cream at break times.   



PTA 

 



YEAR 3 

Year 3 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Year 3 Music Performance Assembly is to be held on Tuesday 20th May 2025 2.45pm. 

Auditions in lesson on Monday 12th May 2025. Parents of children selected to perform will 

be invited to attend. 

Year 3 Stonehenge Homework 

 

A huge well done to Year 3 for creating wonderful pieces of homework on Stonehenge! We 

are so impressed by the creativity including fantastic drawings, photographs, fact files and 

models including Lego, custard creams and chips! The homework has been displayed in the 

hall for other children in the school to see and projects will be sent home next week.  Thank 

you to all parents and carers for the support. Well done Year 3! Miss Day and Mr Taylor 

Click here6 to see lots more photographs of the homework. 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 to Make Muffins for D & T Week 

Next week Year 4 have Design and Technology (D&T) Week and we will be making muffins! 

Please see the ingredients list that we will be using to make the muffins, below: 

The school will provide the ingredients.  If alternative ingredients need to be brought, please 

may the children bring in their alternatives.  The equipment will needs to be brought in from 

home.  Children are pairing up to make their muffins and they will be allowed to choose 

 
6https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/news/2025-04-23-year-3-wonderful-stonehenge-homework 



their pairs. They will be given time on Friday to discuss who is bringing which items. Please 

may the items from the equipment list below be brought into school next week Thursday 

(1st May 2025).  

Additionally, the children are able to choose which two special ingredients that they would 

like in their muffins. These can be chocolate chips, blueberries, etc. We just ask that no 

ingredients that contain nuts are brought in. The teachers will be responsible for cooking the 

muffins and the children will not be going near the oven.  

Ingredients: 

• 110g butter 

• 65g caster sugar 

• 2 medium eggs 

• 110g plain flour 

• 1 ½ tsp baking powder 

Equipment needed:  

• Whisk 

• Bowl 

• Tea spoon 

• Sieve 

• Muffin tray (12) 

• Muffin cases (12)  

• Scales-the school has some if neither child in the pair has one.  

• Apron (one each) 

• Cleaning up cloth 

• Two ingredients of your own choice (please make sure that these ingredients do not 

contain nuts) 

• Tupperware to take muffins home in (one each) 

Thank you very much for your input, we are excited to bake some lovely muffins.  

Planetarium Visit  - 29th April 2025 

Year 4 have been learning about space in their science curriculum this term and we are very 

excited to welcome Wonder Dome Mobile Planetarium into Wallace Fields Junior School, on 



Tuesday 29th April 2025. The children will be able to experience the wonder of the universe 

within an inflated dome in the school hall.  

Wonder Dome inspiring shows are tailored to delivering curriculum-focused, presenter-led 

content which will motivate them to explore and learn more. From planet formation to the 

birth and death of stars, from launching rockets to stepping foot on other worlds, it is an 

unforgettable opportunity to bring the marvels of space right into school. 

In order to cover the cost of the visit we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £6.50 

online via Scopay. 

We look forward to inspiring your future space explorers. 

Year 4 Multiplication Table Check 

The Multiplication Table Check (MTC) is taking place after the half term between 2nd - 13th 

June 2025. The handout has been given out in autumn and spring terms explaining the 

multiplication table check; it is below again for reference. Please encourage your children to 

use the 'Soundcheck' area on Times Tables Rock Stars (TTRS). Completing sessions in this 

area will prepare your child for the check in June, with a very similar setup to the real test. 

We do lots of practice in school and the children have made outstanding progress with their 

tables over the year. The Year 4 team have worked incredibly hard to prepare the children 

for the check and will continue to focus on times tables next half term ahead of June. Thank 

you for all your continued support in getting the times tables embedded to help increase 

fluency and confidence in maths.  Miss K. Sarjeant. (Maths lead). 



 

 



 

Year 4 Music Performance Assembly Dates Reminder 

Following auditions this week during lessons on Wednesday 23rd April 2025 children were 

selected to perform at the Year 4 Music Assembly. Parents of those selected have been 

contacted and invited to attend the assembly on Tuesday 29th April 2025 2.40pm.   

YEAR 5 

Year 5 Marchants Hill Residential Trip – 6th to 9th May 2025 

Medicines Drop Off / Medical Conditions Meeting – 30th April at 8.50am 

If your child has a medical condition that requires medication or explanation, please attend 

a brief individual medical meeting in the school hall on Wednesday 30th April 2025 

at  8.50am – 9.15am. 

Please enter the school via the school office. You will be directed through to our Garden 

Room where you will meet with Mrs Bruen individually. All instructions and medicines 

including autoinjector pens (Epipens), spare inhalers and travel sickness tablets (if required) 

should be given to Mrs Bruen on Wednesday 30th April at 8.50am.  Please ensure all 

appropriate medicine is supplied, even if your child suffers from only mild symptoms of 

asthma, or eczema, as indicated on your consent form. All medicines that children require 

must be clearly labelled, in their original packaging and with the child’s name and full 

written instructions for administration and dosage. Only new treatments or medicines, 



which cannot be handed in before the half-term, such as antibiotics, should be given to Mrs 

Bruen on the actual morning of the trip at drop-off. 

If your child needs travel tablets, please supply both the outbound and return tablets to Mrs 

Bruen.  She will administer both outbound and return tablets prior to the journeys.   Auto 

injector pens (Epipens etc ) and inhalers will be taken from school on Tuesday morning and 

stored in insulated medical backpacks.  

What should I do with my child’s Autoinjector (Epipen)? 

Autoinjector pens / Epipens will be the responsibility of the adult first aiders who will 

accompany the children.  However, if your child uses an Epipen, please supply an additional/ 

spare one in a named insulated carry bag to be given to Mrs Bruen on the day of the trip. 

Please also attend the medical meeting on Wednesday 30th May at 8.45am so that school 

held Epipens and care plans can be checked with parents. Insulated cool wallets, which keep 

Epipens at a cool even temperature in hot weather, may be purchased from the following 

website https://friouk.com/product/frio-duo/ 

Year 5 Epsom Islamic Centre Visit – Wednesday 21st May 2025 

As we are about to start studying Islam as part of our Faith and Philosophy curriculum in 

Year 5, we have organised a visit to the Epsom Islamic Centre, on Hook Road. This will give 

the children greater knowledge and apply their learning from the visit when we start the 

unit. The trip is planned for Wednesday 21st May 2025 and we will be leaving school at 

9.00am prompt. Please ensure your child is in school by 8.50am as we want to do the 

register, toilet trips and water bottles before we leave at 9.00am. We will walk there and 

back, and be back before lunch. Please note, pick up is as usual as we will be in school for 

lunch and the afternoon. Children do not need a packed lunch. 

There is no charge for this trip as we will be walking to and from the centre and as we 

already have parental consent for local walking trips, we do not require any further 

permission. 

Please make sure your child has a named water bottle and morning fruit snack for the trip 

(fruit or vegetables) and they are dressed appropriately with additional layers if the weather 

is not due to be dry. It is Year 5 PE day so the children will already be in their PE kits and 

trainers. 

This trip will be highly beneficial and we are very grateful to Mrs Salam for helping us 

arrange this visit to inspire our upcoming Islam learning. 



YEAR 5 and Year 6 

Selected Year 5 and Year 6 Swimming - Continues in Summer Term 

Following further assessment the parents/carers of selected children have been emailed 

about continuing the swimming programme in the summer term to embed their skills and 

ensure they are competent in water. Lessons will continue on Monday mornings from 28th 

April 2025. Due to bank holidays and school events, the lessons will be on the following 

dates:28th April, 19th May, 2nd June, 9th June, 16th June (exc. Year 6 on French Trip) 23rd 

June 2025 and 7th July 2025.  Please pay the voluntary donation on Scopay and see the 

letter emailed about what your child needs to bring for their swimming lesson. 

YEAR 6 

Year 6 National Standard Level 2 Cycling Course 

Thank you for all the parents who signed up their Year 6 child for the Bikeability Training 

Scheme later in the Summer.  Please encourage your child to go out and practice on their 

bicycles over the next few weeks.   

Please ensure their bicycle and helmet are suitable and road worthy. Please click here7 for 

guidance. 

For more information and frequently asked questions about the Surrey Cycle Training 

scheme please click here8.  

Year 6 Residential Trip to France – Passport and GHIC reminders 

Passports - All children will be required to use their own passport for the French Trip.   

If you need to apply for a passport, please do so in plenty of time. Please note current UK 

passports must be at the time of travel:  

• Less than 10 years old   

• Valid for at least 3 months after the day we leave France. All parents will be invited to 

a passport collection point in the hall on June 4th at 8.45am.  You will be required to 

provide your child’s passport/ residents permit (if applicable), EHIC and pocket 

money.   

If your child holds a non-EU/UK passport please confirm this on your consent form.    

School age children do not require a Schengen Visa if travelling as part of a school 

trip.  However, we will continue to check for any rule changes in 2025 and keep you 

informed. If you hold a UK Residents Visa, please ensure you send this in with your child’s 

passport.  

 
7https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/annex-1-you-and-your-bicycle 
8https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/road-safety/cycle-training 



EHIC/GHIC -All children will require either a valid in-date European Health Insurance Card 

(EHIC) or a Global Health Insurance Card (GHIC).  If your child’s EHIC is out of date then you 

should apply for a GHIC. You may apply for a GHIC up to 6 months before your EHIC expires. 

Applying for a GHIC is free of charge on the 9NHS website10.11 Beware of unofficial websites 

that charge you a fee to apply. Please ensure you apply for this at least three months prior 

to the trip.  

Year 6 Leavers' Book Reminder to Complete 

 

 
9https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/healthcare-abroad/apply-for-a-free-uk-global-health-insurance-card-ghic/ 
10https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/healthcare-abroad/apply-for-a-free-uk-global-health-insurance-card-ghic/ 
11https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/healthcare-abroad/apply-for-a-free-uk-global-health-insurance-card-ghic/ 



 



SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 

Need Help, Guidance and Advice for Pre-Teens and Teens?                  Parenting 

Workshop on 21st May 9.30am-11.30am 

The wonderful Lesley Lane from Home Start is coming into Wallace Fields Junior School on 

Wednesday 21st May 2025, 9.30am - 11.30am to run a pre-teens and teens parenting 

workshop.  As you prepare your children for transition to secondary school, this can be a 

time for you to transition your parenting style to help manage that unpredictable and 

sometimes bumpy road ahead.  This would be a helpful course to give parents some 

necessary tools to navigate this tricky time. 

Please click here 12to sign up so we have an idea of numbers.  Thank you 

 
12https://forms.gle/kmDEA72ResLxMiHz6 



Click here13 for More Information About Safeguarding at Wallace Fields Junior 

School 

CLUBS 

Clubs Start Back After Easter 

 

Still Spaces in Some Clubs 

There is still a few spaces in some of the afterschool clubs including the following:- 

• Plenty of spaces in Basketball Club 

• A few places in Code Camp (Year 5 & Year 6) 

• Spaces in Wednesday Football (Year 5 & Year 6) 

• A few spaces in the Wednesday Judo club (Year 3 & Year 4). 

• Spaces in Spanish, Year 6 Science and Year 4 Science 

For all the club letters with how to sign up to these clubs click here14. 

Book Clubs Days Vary this Term 

Due to the many school trips, exciting extra-curricular activities and SATS, Mrs Clarkson have 

had to schedule the days differently in April and May, moving Years 4 and 5 from the 

Wednesdays to the Mondays on some of the days.  Please see the dates in the table below. 

 

 
13https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 
14https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



Wraparound Care 

 

 



COMMUNITY 

 

1 - Click here15 

 

 
15https://www.royalsurrey.nhs.uk/openday/ 



 

 


